
Santa Margarita Water District  
 
 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

 

 

 

TO: Joann Cofrancesco DATE:  September 24, 2008 

 

FROM: Dan Ferons  

 

SUBJECT: Response to Questions Concerning Chiquita Water Reclamation Plant, 

Complaint No. R9-2008-0091   

 

DISCUSSION: 

 

SMWD provided a draft letter requesting the San Diego Regional Board to consider 

whether the violations under the subject complaint could the result of single events and 

not separate violations.  During a follow-up phone conversation you requested additional 

detail on the operation of the plant on the days in question. I have attached a summary of 

the operation that details the equipment in operation and the flow split between the 

trickling filters and the activated sludge portions of the secondary treatment facilities.  
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